GRANITE BAY MUNICIPAL ADVISORY COUNCIL
UNAPPROVED MEETING MINUTES FOR WEDNESDAY, January 9, 2008
Eureka Union School District Office, 5455 Eureka Road, Granite Bay

Call to Order 7:04PM
Pledge of Allegiance

Introduction of MAC Members

A. MAC members present were Virg Anderson, Jill Ernst, David Kaiser,
Sean Corcoran, Steve Nash (Vice-Chair), and Robert Enos (Secretary).
Members Craig Powell and Walt Pekarsky were absent. Member Steve

Nash presided as Chair.

B. Also present was Supervisor Kirk Uhler and Field Rep. Brian Jagger

Approval of January 9, 2008 MAC Agenda _
A motion was made (and seconded) to approve the January 9, 2008 Agenda. The

motion passed (5-0). There was an edit made to one item, change of presenter.

Approval of Minutes: December 5, 2007

A motion was made (and seconded) to approve the December 5, 2007, minutes.

The motion passed (5-0).

Public Comment

Supervisor Kirk Uhler started with comments about the passing of long time
Granite Bay resident and leader Ron Bakken. Supervisor Uhler noted that the
Board of Supervisors adjourned in Mr. Bakken’s honor. Ron Bakken was born on
September 1, 1938. Ron Retired to the Granite Bay area after years as a civilian
quality control specialist for the Air Forces F-111 fighter-bomber. Ron was very
active in the Granite Bay MAC over many years. Most recently, Ron worked
with the MAC Douglas Corridor Committee to develop building a building
guideline manual entitled “Granite Bay MAC Design Elements and Landscape
Goals”. In closing, Supervisor Uhler acknowledged that he and Ron did not
always agree on policy, but that he always found Ron to be a kind and
knowledgeable man “who always knew how to disagree without being

disagreeable.”

MAC member Jill Ernst also spoke about Ron Bakken. Mrs. Ernst worked for six
or seven years with Ron on the on the design and corridor committee. Mrs. Ernst
said that Ron was a respectful, delightful, insightful man with a lot of expertise.
“Ron’s death is a huge loss to this committee and to me personally,” said Mrs.

Ernst. Everyone in Granite Bay owes a debt of gratitude to Ron.

MAC member Sean Corcoran said that Ron was an excellent source for what was
traditionally done in the Granite Bay area. Ron’s knowledge of what the
community had done in the past was very helpful in providing a path for the

future.



One resident identified himself as a civil engineer in opposition to the proposed
carwash on the western end of Quarry Ponds. This resident was very concerned
that the proposal gave no consideration to the 57 acres of private residences just to
the south and, relative to Douglas Blvd., behind the proposed Car Wash.
According to this resident, the rezone permitting the proposed Car Wash will have
a terrible impact on the 21 lots being developed on those 57 acres. The complaint
this resident had was that the develop of the 57 acres had been in the works for
years and the initiated in reliance on the parcel where the proposed Car Wash is to
be built remaining open space.

One resident expressed his opinion that the MAC Minutes are inadequate.
Specifically, in the past, MAC minutes reflected the name and sometimes the
address of whoever rose to speak regardless if it was during the Public Comment
section or during the Informational of Action Items. This citizen’s point was that
by omitting the specific names of speakers and instead using general references to
persons speaking or asking questions, the impact of the comments, support, or
opposition made is clouded. In order to best convey to the Board of Supervisors
or the Planning Commission the accurate level of opposition or support for any
subject before the Granite Bay MAC, speakers should be clearly identified. This
same citizen also cited his concern that a recess taken during the December 5,
2007 Granite Bay MAC might have violated the Brown Act. MAC member Jill
Ernst responded that all county MACs, including Granite Bay, have required that
the Minutes not reflect specific names for liability reasons.

Another long time resident stated that the recent limitations placed on public
comment during MAC meetings is a mistake because it defeats the number one
purpose of the MAC which is to provide a forum for the residents to comment on
community matters. If public comment is restricted in the MAC, it makes it more
difficult for the residents’ opinions to get through to the Planning Department or
Board of Supervisors.

A long time Granite Bay resident who owns the 57 acres immediately to the south
behind Quarry Pond commented that he opposes any further commercial
development because what has been developed and what is proposed to be
developed all violates many elements of the existing Granite Bay Community
Plan. The developer of Quarry Pond, he said, is in violation of the Granite Bay
Plan right now. This resident stated that his appraised loss of value as a result of
the Quarry Pond is in excess of $1,000,000. The resident stated that the MAC and
the Planning Department made a mistake when it approved so much commercial
development along Douglas. He urged the MAC to learn from past mistakes and
restrict the commercial development adjacent to his property. Currently, 85
outside lights at the Quarry Pond are visible from his property. Therefore, it is
urged that the MAC be weary of further commercial development there.

MAC Committee Reports
A. Public Safety (David Kaiser)






